
21st Sunday in Ordinary Time 8/23/2020  

 

MHR-Most Holy Redeemer         STC-St. Canice             STP-St. Patrick 

Welcome to our church cluster bulletin which includes the parishes of Most Holy Redeemer-           

St. Canice and St. Patrick.  Please send all bulletin articles and events to Sue McDonough at         

507-334-6002 or spshieldsville@gmail.com.  Please note the following identification for each     

campus location when planning to go to an event. Bulletin deadline is Wednesday by noon.                                                                         

MHR -Most Holy Redeemer, STC-St. Canice and STP-St. Patrick   

Mass Intentions for the Week   

Aug   22, Sat       5:00pm at MHR- Pro Populo                                  

Aug   23, Sun      8:30am at MHR-ÀCathy Herrmann 

                                                            10:00am at STP-ÀKarma Sticha *Outdoor  Mass 

Aug   25, Tues  8:30am  at STP-ÀJoe Balata, ÀKim Balata Ford     

Aug   26, Wed     8:30am at MHR-ÀBob Foley                                 

Aug   27, Thu    8:30am at MHR-ÀFrank Huber                              

Aug   28, Fri       8:30am at MHRï Gratitude for answered prayer                                                      

Aug   29, Sat       5:00pm at MHRï Living & Deceased members of            

                                                                                                                                        the Srnec & Maca Families                                                                

Aug   30, Sun      8:30am at MHR-ÀMilly Krocak 

                                                            10:00am at STPï Pro Populo *Outdoor  Mass 

Pro Populo means for the People                                           

Catholic Cluster Prayer Line                                                                      
Remember in your prayers; All those affected by Coronavirus                                                  

MHR: Carol Stangler, Justin Galvin, Dave Bruzek, Bill Hanek, 

Norma & Rolando Jr. Fernandez, Mary Tupy, Isabelle Kading,  Pete 

Bruzek, Helen Drentlaw, Gladys Zahratka, Kevin Nickolay, Larry A. 

Trnka, Ken Meyers, Taylor Fischer, Katie  Lockrem, Genevieve 

Metzdorff, Marcie  Linburger, Kathy Kocina, John & Gordy         

Prochaska, Don & JoAnn Petricka, Alice Zika, Milo Holey, Marcella 

Blaeser, Lloyd Viskocil, Gary Flicek, Margaret Mach, Jessica Bauer                                                                                

STC: Carol Sheehy, John LeBrun, Kristen Klaris, Joanie Glende, 

Gene Holicky, Duane Brueggemeier, Kari Green Nesje, Henrik Roiger, 

Mike Shih, Lisa Ziemer Roberg, Colton Tupy, Linda Walton, Ethan 

Shane Delaske,  Jim Roberg, Delores Balfe, Dorothy Kuball, Lionel 

Sorgatz, Chip Beadell, Josh Hummer   

STP: Jill Ness, Peggy LeMieux, Betty David, Bowden Bauer, Lois 

Tuma, Jackie Heyda Eyberg, Marlys Hora, Fritz Herda, Lori Brown,       

Clarence Harriman, Kay Landrum, John Madden, Owen Gehling, 

Landyn Wrolson, Anne Naas                                                                                               

Servicemen; Jaime Allison, John McDonough, Ryan Snorek, Nate 

Wallace, Luke Ward  and all other men & women serving in the   

military. 

If you have a prayer request or would like your name removed from 

the list call:      

MHR-Rita Parsons at 507-364-5164                                                       

STC-Most Holy Redeemer at 507-364-7981                                                        

STP-Ruth Spaetgens at 507-323-8411  

22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time August 30, 2020                                                                          

1st Reading: Jeremiah 20:7-9  Psalm 63 ñMy soul is thirsting for 

you, O Lord my God.ò  2nd Reading: Romans 12:1-2                  

Gospel: Matthew 16:21-27   When Jeremiah heard the word of the 

Lord, it burned so fiercely in his heart that he had to proclaim it, even 

though it brought him derision & reproach. We have the opportunity 

to hear the word of the Lord every time we celebrate the Eucharist. 

Does it burn a fire within our hearts? Does it leave us with no choice 

but to proclaim it? Does it transform our lives? Or have we forgotten 

it by the time Mass is over? Let us open our hearts today to the word 

of God.  

                            Public Mass Information                                                  

The COVID-19/Coronavirus pandemic has been an evolving      

situation for the people of our parishes over the past six 

months.  At Most Holy Redeemer/St. Canice and St. Patrick 

we have taken our cues from Church and public officials as to 

what is possible for us to offer in the way of Catholic life as 

we knew it.  Though the obligation to attend Sunday Mass is 

still suspended, the opportunity to attend publically celebrated 

Masses is still allowed.  This means following CDC and 

MDH protocols for social distancing, sanitizing, wearing 

masks, and public safety.  As we have had three months of 

holding the celebration of Mass with up to one-half capacity 

of each church building, some have taken the opportunity to 

worship in person and others continue to benefit spiritually 

from their participation in the outdoor or livestream Masses in 

our cluster parishes.  The current Mass schedule is;            

Most Holy Redeemer 5:00 pm Saturday evening, 8:30 am 

Sunday, and 8:30 am Wednesday-Friday Masses                                                  

St. Patrick 10 am outdoor Mass Sunday & 8:30 am Tuesday 

Mass                                                                                        

St. Canice 8:30 am the First Saturday of the month Mass    

Thank you for your patience during these very unique times. 

Calendar of Events                                                              

Sat, Aug  22          Mass 5:00pm at MHR 
                                                                     

Sun, Aug 23         Mass 8:30am at MHR                                                      

                                                                   Mass 10:00am at STP  * Outdoor Mass    
 

Tue, Aug 25         Mass 8:30am at STP 
   
Wed, Aug 26              Mass 8:30am at MHR 
                                                                                                                                                                                                \                                                                 
Thu, Aug 27                  Mass 8:30am at MHR 
 

Fri, Aug 28                  Mass 8:30am at MHR 
 

Sat, Aug  29        Mass 5:00pm at MHR 
 

Sun, Aug 30               Mass 8:30am at MHR  

                                    Mass 10:00am at STP *Outdoor Mass 
 

Tue, Sept 1          Mass 8:30am at STP 
   
Wed, Sept 2                Mass 8:30am at MHR 
 

Thu, Sept 3                  Mass 8:30am at MHR 
                                                                         
Fri, Sept 4                   Mass 8:30am at MHR 
 

Sat, Sept 5                   Mass 8:30am at STC 
                                                                  Mass 5:00pm at MHR 
                                                                        
Sun, Sept 6               Mass 8:30am at MHR                                                       
                             Mass 10:00am at STP *Outdoor Mass 
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Offertory Gifts for August 16, 2020ðThank You  

                          MHR               STC               STP 

Envelopes        $ 4,563.00     $    260.00     $ 1,800.00 

Open Plate       $      78.00        $       0.00     $    445.81 

Visitors            $        0.00     $        0.00      $     255.00 

Auto Pays        $ 1,006.42      $     66.92       $   435.00 

Total:               $ 5,647.42             $   326.92         $ 2,935.81        

Buildings & Grounds- $ 140.00 

Amount needed weekly to meet our budget:                         

Most Holy Redeemer-$5,500                                                      

St. Canice-$1,155                                                                       

St. Patrick- $3,640 

MHR Cemetery Contributions will be reported quarterly.  

Weekend Mass Schedule for Parish Cluster   

Saturday, 5:00pm at MHR 

(1st Saturday of the month 8:30am at STC)                                                     

Sunday, 8:30am at MHR (Live Streamed)                                                               

                                     10:00am at STP   (Live Streamed)                                         

Check St. Patrick and Most Holy Redeemer websites or    

Facebook for Live Stream.   

You may also join the Facebook page of Tom Niehaus           

(Fr Tom Niehaus) to watch the Masses. Log into Facebook, 

click ñWatchò on the left side, next click ñLiveò, then search 

ñTom Niehausò.                                                                    

Masses will be recorded to watch later at your convenience.  

Prayer Against Coronavirus                                                              
Lord Jesus Christ, our Divine Physician, we ask you to guard and  

protect us from Coronavirus COVID-19 and all serious illness. For all 

that have died from it, have mercy; for 

those that are ill now, bring healing. For 

those searching for a remedy, enlighten 

them; for medical caregivers helping the 

sick, strengthen and shield them. For 

those working to contain the spread, grant 

them success; for those afraid, grant peace. May your precious blood 

be our defense and salvation. By your grace, may you turn the evil of 

disease into moments of consolation and hope. May we always fear 

the contagion of sin more than any illness. We abandon ourselves to 

your infinite mercy. Amen                                                                                                      

Outdoor Mass Sunday                                                      
Join us at 10am at St. Patrick for Outdoor Mass. This 

means participation while sitting in ones vehicles and tuning 

into the Mass at 90.1 FM.                                                                  

*The rosary will be recited before Mass,                            

beginning at 9:30amï All Invited to Join!                             

Please remain in your vehicle or                                                

one may sit in their own chair outside their vehicle.            

Holy Communion will be offered after Mass                    

        *Ushers will invite car by car                                                 

                       *Cleanse hands with hand sanitizer                                               

                       *Follow Arrows                                                                

                *  Communion in the hand                                                             

          *Prayer of Thanksgiving on your own 

Attention, parents of 3 & 4 year olds! 

Most Holy Redeemer will be offering The Catechesis of 

the Good Shepherd method of  faith formation for the 

three and four-year-old children  of our parish beginning 

this fall! The catechists who work with the children will  

participate in  nearly 100 hours of formation and will 

prepare a special environment for the children, which is 

called the Atrium. 

Please join us in praying for those who are called to this              

ministry.  To learn more about the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

program at Most Holy Redeemer, please contact George Vondracek 

at Most Holy Redeemer School (507-364-7383) or Maureen Leonard 

at Most Holy Redeemer Parish (507-400-5780). 

This week thank our sponsor: 

Palmer Bus Service 

The flag flying over St. Patrick                                          

is in memory of Ellard Trnka 

                          Spiritual Communion Prayer                                              
My Jesus, I believe that you are present in the most 
Holy Eucharist. I love you above all things and              
I desire to receive you into my soul. Since I cannot at 
this moment receive you sacramentally, come at least 
spiritually into my heart. I embrace you as if you were 
already there and unite myself wholly to you. Never 

permit me to be separated from you. Amen 

Knight of Columbus #1573                                                                

Hot Dog Stand is open! 

Located on the Most Holy Redeemer parish house 

grounds on the corner of 2nd Street & Vine Avenue.                                                      

Hours are 11:00am - 2:00pm Monday - Friday                                

Bratwurst available on Wednesdays 

                                           Pork Burgers served on Fridays!  

Most Holy Redeemer CCW                                                             
Our first scheduled meeting will be Monday, September 28, at 

7:00pm.  There will not be a lunch served.                                           

If you have not paid your 2020 CCW dues of $5.00, please mail to 

Colleen Pavek, 118 4th Street SE, Montgomery, 612-756-2839 or 

drop your envelope in the collection basket. 

Due to the uncertainties & liabilities connected to the        

Coronavirus & the health & safety of all, the St. Patrick   

Holiday Open House 2020 has been cancelled. We hope to 

bring back this fun event in 2021. If you are interested in   

helping organize this event in the future, please call the office. 

Prayer During Time of Pandemic Heavenly Father, our shelter from 

everything that threatens our life. The world is facing a pandemic of 

great proportion that threatens the lives of many. Having confidence 

in your mercy to free us from this pandemic, we come to you in   

humble prayer. We know that we can do nothing without you. We 

pray that you look with compassion on the afflicted & bring to them 

hope & healing. Grant eternal rest to the dead & bring your comfort 

to their families & friends who mourn. Heal those who are sick with 

the coronavirus & stop the spread of this dreaded disease. Aid our 

scientists to find a cure for this disease. To those who are dying, bring 

them peace. Bless our healthcare professionals & their staffs. Keep 

them safe & give them strength. Guide our leaders to make decisions 

that are based on the dignity of the human person & the common 

good of society. Give us the love necessary to reach out to others in 

this time of great need. We ask this through the Divine Physician, 

Jesus Christ, our Lord, & your Son, who lives & reigns with you in 

the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, forever & ever. Amen 
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                            Baptism                                                                  
We welcome Joycelene Karen Gillen, daughter of 
Steffen Bice & Krista Gillen, into our Church     
family. Joycelene was baptized August 16 at         
St. Patrick. Please pray for her as she grows in 
Christ.                                           

                                                                       Congratulations!                                                 

Samuel & Mary (LeBrun) Goedtke (STC)           

who celebrated the Sacrament of Marriage on         

August 15 at St. Patrick. Please remember them in 

your prayers as they begin their new life together. 

Bethlehem Academy                      

Now Enrolling for Fall!                       
Bethlehem Academy, a Catholic high 

school in Faribault, offers strong             

academics, small classes with mission-

driven teachers, and leadership                

opportunities in a variety of sports & activities. Committed to     

reopening in the fall; offering transportation from the Webster area; 

tuition assistance & openings still available for the fall. Visit our 

website at www.bacards.org or  contact Kris at                              

admissions@bacards.org for information on how to give your      

student the gift of a Catholic high school education.                                                                          

Bethlehem Academy is accepting applications for Substitute    

teachers.  If you enjoy working with young people, have a college 

degree and are looking for a part time position, please contact Sister 

Mary Margaret at BA at 508-334-3948 or mmurphy@bacards.org 

Divine Mercy Catholic School          
               5 SW 3rd Avenue, Faribault                                        

      www.dmcs.cc   507-334-7706 

                      Wedding Banns  I 

Kevin Kaisershot & Cleo Kiker          

September 12, 2020 

National Child Abuse Hotline: 1-800-422-4453 

52 Week Raffle at STC:                                                                    

August 23, winner of $50 Amy Voelkel Congratulations!  

K of C 889 Korner   
Contact us at fariboknights@gmail.com.                                  

Website:  http://kc889.mnknights.org                                          

The Knights of Columbus is a trusted name, tried by 

time, present where men are, providing inspiring resources and 

support for strengthening your faith and living a life of virtue. Join 

us on lifeôs greatest adventure to discover the man God calls you to 

be.  BECOME A KNIGHT! The Knights of Columbus is an            

international Order of Catholic men who are called to lead with 

faith, protect our families, serve others and defend values in a busy 

changing world.  Please join us in serving our Church and                  

community.  KofC.org/joinus and enter our council #889 for local 

information.  http://kc889.mnknights.org 

Marriage Encounter                                                                             

These last months have been incredibly difficult on all of us and    

marriages have suffered! Please let us help you to find enrichment, 

joy, and hope in your relationship! Register for the August 29-30 

Marriage Encounter. Weekends are held at Mt Olivet Conference and 

Retreat Center in Farmington. Visit www.marriages.org for                     

additional information or call 651-454-3238. 

Please Continue to Pray for the Archdiocesan    Synod Process  

As planning progresses for the next steps in the        

Archdiocesan Synod process, please continue to pray for 

the Synod. Watch for information coming soon about a  

virtual prayer teaching series this Fall! Stay in the loop 

at archspm.org/synod.  
  

BeFriender Ministry                                                                                                                                                                                            
To schedule a confidential visit with a trained     

BeFriender minister or to refer someone you know 

for a BeFriender visit, contact Kathy Ruhland      

612-483-6868.  

Lectors & Ushers at St. Patrick  The September-December 

2020 schedule will soon be put together. Please email or call the office 

with dates that you are not available. If you are not currently on the 

schedule and would like to be added, please call the office. Thank you 

Faith Formation 2020/21 Our St. Patrick Faith Formation program 

will soon be underway. We are still seeking volunteers to help teach. 

If you are interested, please contact Faith Formation Coordinator, 

Heather Richardson at ff.spshieldsville@gmail.com or call the    

office. All volunteers who have a student in the program will receive 

free tuition. Thank you for your consideration.  

                      Wedding Banns  I 

Kyle Kubes & Laura Ricke                                    

September 12, 2020 

Alcohol Awareness Training St Patrick will be having      

Alcohol Awareness Training Monday, September 21st at 6pm. 

Individuals who serve alcohol at any Church event must be trained 

and receive certification each year. If you wish to renew or if youôd 

like to attend for the first time, contact the St. Patrick office. 

The Common Thread of Holy Saturday: How a Trauma Lens Can Unite and Strengthen our Catholic Church Many people spend Holy 

Saturday (trauma's aftermath), by getting ready for Easter Sunday (triumphal new life), which reflects our overall unease with trauma (Good 

Friday).  Trauma and its aftermath are viewed as something to "get over" as soon as possible, otherwise we risk shame and stigma.  We forget: 

the resurrected Christ still carried his wounds.  This presentation will explore the aftermath of trauma, and how use of a trauma lens can serve 

as powerful witness.  We will discuss pastoral responses that help or hurt and will close with a look at what a trauma-responsive Catholic 

Church might look like. Friday,  Sept. 11, Webinar presentation from 9 -11am. Free event. Registration is required: 

www.collegevilleMN.com/theologyday, 320-363-3560 or theologyday@csbsju.edu 

http://www.bacards.org
mailto:admissions@bacards.org
mailto:mmurphy@bacards.org
mailto:fariboknights@gmail.com
http://kc889.mnknights.org
http://kc889.mnknights.org
www.collegevilleMN.com/theologyday
theologyday@csbsju.edu
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     A Word From Fr. Tom Niehaus 

Keys of Authority                                                                                                                                                                             

ñSo we must not grumble, my brothers, for as the Apostle says: óSome of them murmured and were destroyed by serpents.ô  Is 

there any affliction now endured by mankind that was not endured by our fathers before us?  What sufferings of ours even bear 

comparison with what we know of their sufferings?  And yet you hear people complaining about this present day and age because 

things were so much better in former times.  I wonder what would happen if they could be taken back to the days of their          

ancestorsðwould we not still hear them complaining?  You may think past ages were good, but it is only because you are not  

living in them (St. Augustine).ò  Let us not fool ourselves that as we go through this COVID-19/Coronavirus pandemic, that all 

people of all times had it easier than us.  Rather than find our happiness in the things of earth, we must find them in that which is 

of heaven.  In our Scriptures this week we see this very point as illustrated by the ñkeysò that are mentioned both in the Old     

Testament book of Isaiah and the Gospel of Matthew.  The Prophet Isaiah delivers the news that the Lord is displeased with 

Shebna the court official for acting in disobedience and faithlessness to Him.  The prophecy continues that the favor of the Lord 

will be transferred over to Eliakim, who is mentioned as part of the genealogy of Jesus Christ, the son of David, the son of      

Abraham found in Matthewôs Gospel.  Eliakim in receiving the Lordôs favor assumes the robe, sash and authority of the office 

entrusted to him so that he is to be a father to all who live in Jerusalem and to the house of Judah.  This God-given authority is 

described as, ñI will place the key of the House of David on Eliakimôs shoulder; when he opens, no one shall shut, when he shuts, 

no one shall open (Isaiah 22:22).ò  The key is a symbol of the head servantôs authority to grant or deny admittance to the royal 

presence and it was worn over the shoulder a reminder for the one given the authority of the weight of the office they have been 

given.  This same image of the keys is found in Matthewôs Gospel this weekend.  Jesus offers several questions to His disciples, 

ñWho do people say that I am,ò and ñWho do you say that I am?ò It is Peter who states, ñYou are the Christ, the Son of the living 

God.ò  By answering correctly and in faithfulness to Jesus, Peter is blessed by Him and is entrusted with the full authority of 

Christ, ñYou are Peter and upon this rock I will build my church, and the gates of the netherworld shall not prevail against it.  I 

will give you the keys to the kingdom of heaven.  Whatever you bind on earth shall be bound in heaven; and whatever you loose 

on earth shall be loosed in heaven (Matthew 16:19).ò  Peter is given the full authority of Jesus Christ and the ability to open the 

door to heaven for those who believe or close the door to those who are disobedient and faithless.  This authority is still held in the 

Petrine Office or that which is held by the Pope and passed down from St. Peter to his successors.  The Church was founded by 

Jesus Christ and entrusted to Peter and through the Holy Spirit has weathered many of the storms over the century.  As we go 

through our present trials, challenges and difficulties, may we put our trust in Jesus and say with confidence as many have done 

before us, ñYou are the Christ the Son of the living God.ò 

Doctors of the Church Seminar                                                                                                                                                    

Anyone from the area who wants to grow in their faith and be encouraged to strive for holiness is invited to join in the Doctors of 

the Church Seminar.  This ten session seminar begins on Sunday September 6, 2020 at 7 pm at St. Patrickôs Catholic Church of 

Shieldsville, MN.  Our topic of study will be reading and discussing the all-time classic by St. Augustine, ñThe City of God.ò This 

book offers direct application and discussion points related to the craziness of the world that we currently find ourselves in. We 

will be using the Henry Bettenson translation offered by Penguin Books.  For those ordering ahead of time please purchase the 

book under the ISBN 978-0-140-44894-8.  I have been offering this seminar on the Doctors of the Church every fall and spring 

since 2010 and have witnessed some amazing blessings from God for the people who have taken the risk to grow in their faith.  I 

hope to see you there! 

Prayer of Abandonment                                                                                                                                                                  

Blessed Charles de Foucauld learned as a priest in the Algerian desert to give everything to God.  He prayed the following prayer 

often as he faced daily trials and challenges.  Perhaps you will be blessed by praying it as well.  Father, I abandon myself into your 

hands; do with me what you will.  Whatever you may do, I thank you: I am ready for all, I accept all.  Let only your will be done 

in me, and in all your creaturesðI wish no more than this, O Lord.  Into your hands I commend my soul: I offer it to you with all 

the love of my heart, for I love you, Lord, and so need to give myself, to surrender myself into your hands without reserve, and 

with boundless confidence, for you are my Father. Amen. 

United in the love of Jesus Christ, 

Fr. Tom Niehaus 
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